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Albany, New York 

March 9, 2018 

           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 

SUBJECT:  New Configurations for NYC Medallion and Stand-By-Vehicle Taxi Cab  
Plates 

Beginning March 26, 2018, plates issued to Medallion (yellow) taxicabs and Stand-By-
Vehicle taxicabs will have a new configuration.  

The new configuration for Medallion plates will be eight full-sized characters beginning 
with the letter Y and ending with the letter C (Y######C).   

The new configuration for Stand-By-Vehicle plates will be eight full-sized characters 
beginning with the letter S and ending with the letter V (S######V).   



Plates with the new configuration will be issued only to vehicles registered on or after 
March 26, 2018 and when replacement plates are issued on or after March 26, 2018 to 
current taxicab registrants because their plates were lost, damaged or stolen.   

The previous configurations will continue to be displayed on all other Medallion 
taxicabs (Medallion number followed by a subscript letter, such as 1A10H) and Stand-
By-Vehicle taxicabs (three numbers, followed by SBV and a subscript letter, such as 
123SBVH).  

Please share this information with appropriate staff. Thank you. 

      Theresa L. Egan 
Executive Deputy Commissioner 


